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BOROUGH OF NORTH CALDWELL 
NOTICE TO 

PROPOSERS 
FOR DUAL STREAM RECYCLABLE MATERIALS 

MARKETING 
 
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that sealed proposals will be received and opened by the 
Borough of North Caldwell on January 6, 2022 at 11:00 A.M., Local Prevailing Time, 
by North Caldwell Borough Administrator at 141 Gould Avenue North Caldwell, NJ 07006.   
Proposals received after 11:00 A.M. will not be accepted. 

 
The Borough of North Caldwell has issued this Request for Proposal (RFP) for the following 

Contract: Marketing of the Borough of North Caldwell 
Dual Stream Recyclable Materials Collected from Within the Borough of North Caldwell 

 
Proposal documents may be examined and obtained at the office of the Borough 
Administrator, 141 Gould Avenue, North Caldwell, NJ 07006, by appointment between the 
hours of 8:30 A.M – 4:00 P.M. or at www.northcaldwell.org/purchasing. 

 
An original and two (2) copies of the proposal documents must be submitted to 
and be received by the Borough, via mail or hand delivery, at the time and place 
stated in the Legal Notice. Said proposals shall be addressed to the Borough 
Administrator, 141 Gould Avenue, North Caldwell, NJ 07006. Proposal documents will 
not be accepted by facsimile transmission or e-mail.   Any and all documents submitted 
to this Proposal 
Request not received by the Borough by the time and date specified for receipt will be 
rejected. 

 
In-person attendance at the Proposal Opening at the above date and time will be 
permitted but may be limited by state restrictions on gatherings under then current 
Governor’s Executive Orders.  There will be no public comments or questions at the bid 
opening. 

  Proposers are required to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq. and 
N.J.A.C. 17:27-1 et seq. 

 
  Kevin O’Sullivan 
  Borough Administrator  
 
 
 
Publication Date: December 9, 2021 


